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January 30, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit legislation to council authorizing the execution of an interlocal agreement (ILA) with Federal Way to annex its remaining East Federal Way potential annexation area (PAA).  Consistent with guidelines established in the Annexation Initiative authorizing legislation, Motion 12018, the ILA sets a timeline and process for annexation; requires the city to assume ownership, as-is, of local park and surface water management facilities and properties in these areas; and allocates annexation incentive fund dollars in amounts calculated based on the timing of the annexation and the amount of Current Expense Fund (CX) savings that can be realized by King County.
The city’s East Federal Way PAA is comprised of two large residential areas, with approximately 21,000 people, linked by Peasley Canyon Road.  The city is committed to a 2007 election date and to annex no later than January 1, 2009.  Given the size of the area to be assumed, the city believes a longer period is necessary to ramp up service delivery.
The agreement proposes an annexation incentive fund award of $2.5 million, including $2 million in CX funds, $500,000 in REET II dollars.  In addition, the county’s Roads Division will complete $1 million in road overlays in the PAAs prior to annexation effective date but after the city has irrevocably committed to the annexation following a successful election.  In the event the city determines to divide the annexation ballot into two separate questions (one for the northern portion and one for the southern portion of the PAA), the annexation incentive fund and road overlay awards would be divided pro-rata across the three funding sources with sixty percent of the total funding award going for annexation of the northern portion and forty percent of the total for annexation of the southern portion.   
This agreement further proposes that the city will again return to the ballot within one year of an initial unsuccessful annexation election and, in consideration of the county’s continued subsidy of the area, the total funding awards would be reduced by 25 percent, with the same 60-40 split provision, if applicable. 
The net benefit to the county’s CX Fund of a successful East Federal Way annexation could be as high as $2 million a year if significant budget reductions are made across all the general fund agencies that provide local services.  However, if savings are only generated from reduced direct service costs, nearly $1 million of net CX benefit would be realized.
Given the significant amount of work that the city must undertake to meet the annexation timelines for a 2007 election, I would respectfully request the council’s expeditious review of the Federal Way agreement.  Please contact Elissa Benson, Annexation Initiative Supervisor, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3414 if you have any questions.  I appreciate your favorable consideration of this agreement and thank you for your continuing support of the Annexation Initiative. 

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers
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